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Robert B. Elliott, Chief                  February 14, 2022 
Office of Administration 
Mail Stop: TWFN-7A60M 
U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission 
Washington, DC 20555-0001 
 
RE: DHR Project File No.: 2021-6860, Received by DHR: October 27, 2021 

St. Lucie Plant, Units 1 and 2 Subsequent License Renewal Application (Docket Numbers: 50-335 
And 50-389) 

 
Mr. Elliott: 
 
The Florida State Historic Preservation Officer reviewed the referenced project for possible effects on 
historic properties listed, or eligible for listing, in the National Register of Historic Places. The review 
was conducted in accordance with Section 106 of the National Historic Preservation Act of 1966, as 
amended, and its implementing regulations in 36 CFR Part 800: Protection of Historic Properties. 
 
Thank you for notifying our office of the application to renew the operating license for the St. Lucie 
Plant, Units 1 and 2. It is our understanding that the license renewal will not require any ground 
disturbing activities and is, therefore, unlikely to adversely effect historic properties. If plans change and 
ground disturbing activities become necessary, please notify our office for further consultation.  
 
If you have any questions, please contact me by email at Kelly.Chase@dos.myflorida.com, or by 
telephone at 850-245-6344. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Timothy A Parsons, Ph.D. 
Director, Division of Historical Resources  
& State Historic Preservation Officer 
 


